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FREDE TOWN fredericktownohio.net

TO: BEN BOYER, IN CARE OF THE OHIO DEPT. OF TRANSPORTATION
FROM: MAYOR JERRY DAY J74
RE: TAP FUNDING APPLICATIONS — FREDERICKTOWN SIDEWALK

IMPROVEMENTS AND STATE ROUTE 95 BRIDGE IMPROVEMENTS
(STATE ROUTE 13 OVERPASS)
DATE: JANUARY 26, 2024

At the December 18, 2023 regularly scheduled meeting of the Fredericktown Village Council,
Village Administrator Bruce Snell was given a directive from Council to complete Transportation
Alternative Program Funding Applications for:

e Sidewalk Improvements, which entail extending sidewalk from the existing dead end of
the sidewalk on State Route 95 to the existing dead end of the sidewalk on Bollinger Drive.

e Enhancements to the State Route 95 Bridge, which runs over State Route 13, within the
Village of Fredericktown. ODOT has structural repairs scheduled for the said bridge in the
near future and it is the Village’s desire to enhance the aesthetics of the bridge at that time
of construction.

The Village Administrator was informed by ODOT staff that legislation for these applications is
not essential but we wanted to express that Village Council did direct the Village Administrator to
pursue TAP Funding for both aforementioned public improvements. On behalf of Village Council,
thank you in advance for your time and consideration of these two TAP Funding requests.



